



Be Safe Be Respectful Be Resilient and Strong Be Your Best

Phone - 91943700 Email - cablebeach.ps@education.wa.edu.au

NEWSLETTER

3rd December 2021

TERM 4, ISSUE 4



PRINCIPAL'S CHAT

Ngaji Mingan,

Welcome to our last newsletter for 2021. With mango season in full flow and the build up to our wet season teasing us, it is a timely reminder that our year is coming to a close. With two weeks left of school I would like to take this opportunity to thank the people that have played an integral role in making our year so successful. Firstly I would like to acknowledge the hard work and commitment that our School Board has demonstrated in working with the school to investigate current school practices and ways we can continue to innovate and refine our practice in order to improve student outcomes. They also play a significant role in the governance of our school and I would like to thank Bec Smith and her team for their support and advice. I would also like to recognise Rob Houston for his work on the board and wish him and his family all the best as they start a new chapter in Perth. We also say a sad goodbye to Liz Honey, our Deputy Board Chair. Liz has been an incredibly active parent who has been a representative on both our School Board and P&C and we look forward to continuing to work with her in this capacity in the future.

Speaking of our Parents and Citizens Association, I would like to highlight the incredibly important role they play within our school. Dahlia Moss and the whole team have worked tirelessly to ensure that our students have access to affordable uniforms from our uniform shop and access to healthy eating options from our canteen. They have also undertaken many fundraising events that provide much needed resources for the school and provided opportunities for our students to access Mother's Day and Father's Day stalls that are cost neutral. These community oriented events demonstrate how much our P&C care for the students at CBPS and we thank them for their support and hard work.

2021 has been a very successful year for Cable Beach Primary School. As we moved back to a more normal way of life, teachers and students got down to business. We had some incredible successes in the sporting arena where our students represented us with honour and pride in multiple sporting events. We also did well in our academic pursuits. In Mathematics and Spelling competitions against our fellow cluster schools our students held their own and we won a number of categories. As well as this our whole school NAPLAN results evidenced the success of the literacy and numeracy programs we are undertaking in the school.

Our annual NAIDOC Week celebrations were another highlight at school that, not only showcased local Yawuru culture, language and country but also invited our whole school community to get involved by attending the campfire story night. This, along with our 'Big Breckie' events example the strong relationship that exists between the school and our community. In the Arts we continued to build our reputation in the community with our choir performing at the opening of Shintju Matsuri. Our performance was very well received by a large audience on the beautiful banks of the Town Beach precinct. As well as this, our students combined English prose and performance to compete in the interschool Poetry Slam. This event always provides an emotional rollercoaster for the audience as our students explore the worlds they live in through written word. Once again, our students excelled in their public performance and demonstrated the skills they had acquired from lessons at school.

As we work our way towards the end of the year, we look forward to the Year Six Graduation Ceremony on the 9th of December. This event will mark the end of one chapter for our class of 2021 as they move on to their next challenge in high school. This is a significant milestone in the learning journey of anyone and we wish all of our graduating students the best in their future pursuits.

Finally, I would like to thank all of our students and their families for the support they have shown the school this year. Without your support and attendance, our school would not be as successful as it is. We wish you a safe and happy holiday period and we look forward to seeing you in the new year.

Galiya Guy Hayward Principal









Cable Beach Primary School WA Premier's Excellence in Aboriginal Education Award 2019











REMINDER FOR YOUR CALENDAR

THURSDAY 9TH DECEMBER	◆ GRADUATION ASSEMBLY AND MORNING TEA ◆ GRADUATION DINNER
FRIDAY 10TH DECEMBER	◆ PARENT HELPERS MORNING TEA◆ COLOUR SPLASH
MONDAY 15TH DECEMBER	◆ TALENT SHOW—TIME TBA
THURSDAY 16TH DECEMBER	◆ EOY Assembly ◆ Last day of school for 2021
MONDAY 31ST JANUARY 2022	♦ FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS



PBS BEHAVIOUR FOCUS

Week 9 BE RESPECTFUL Co-operate with staff and peers

Week 10
BE YOUR BEST
Start your work straight away, have
a go and attempt all tasks



Be Safe Be Respectful Be Resilient and Strong Be Your Best



Do you have a child starting high school next year?
Claim ABSTUDY now.

servicesaustralia.gov.au/abstudy



CBPS TALENT SHOW

To be held in the undercover area, in the morning of Monday the 15th December. Times to be advised closer to the event. Students have self nominated and should be well into practice

Dance Acting Singing





The P&C are proud to sponsor the annual colour run on

Friday 10th December









EOY CONCERT 2021















